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The meeting was called to order by the Very Rev’d Chad Vaughn at 11:53 a.m. Chad led the opening 
prayer. 
 
Amanda Vaughn was appointed clerk of the Annual Parish Meeting. 
 
The minutes of the 2018 annual meeting were reviewed and approved as written. 
 
Candidates for vestry presented and approved: Issa Ackell, Lisa Main, Julie Mizell, Erica Valdez 
  
Comments from Wardens 

Connie Coralli: thanked the parish for her time on vestry and as senior warden, she’s been 
blessed by relationships made. She expressed her appreciation for facilities improvement, 
women’s retreat, growth of ESL/immigration and social justice, CAT survey, listening sessions, 
coming Bede Plan, joining together more the English and Spanish speaking members of the St. 
Bede’s community, outreach projects, and the Invite, Welcome, Connect initiatives. Chad 
thanked Connie for her vestry service. 

Laura Martin will be senior warden 2019 
 
Envisioning St. Bede’s Update – Jody Klien and Carol Kempker 
 Jody – Thanked the parish for participating in survey. They formed committee to dig deeper 
over meals and conversations. The foundation is strong, we’ve done the work and are ready to envision 
how we want to grow and know who we are. There is a copy of report in Annual Report booklet that 
will be used to help formulate plan. There will be listening sessions in March and April of 2018. 
 Carol – Thanked the parish and explained that it was an extraordinary experience. St. Bede’s is 
poised for more. If anyone has questions, please ask Carol Jody or Connie. Next step is to develop the 
Bede Plan – who do we want to be more of and actions on how to get there. The Bede Plan Committee 
is Connie Coralli, Carol Kemker, Rob Townes, and Chad Vaughn. Thanks to Nancy Ward for 
providing meals for listening sessions. 
 
Stewardship Update – Muriel Diguette reported (Cheryl Murphy, Orisha Parsons, and Martha Padron 
shared in leadership) 
John Whitt designed logo. We kicked off the English language campaign on November 4 with Greater 
Good BBQ luncheon after church. The Spanish language campaign  kicked off with a stewardship 
dinner on Nov. 11 that Orisha helped organize with Martha Padron.  Stewardship stories were shared 
during church on Sundays that followed. The 2019 pledge goal was $440,000. As of January 20 
$433,320 had been pledged by 115 people. This included 17 new pledges totaling $22,000 and 45 pledge 
increases totaling $26,000 – for a total of $48,000 in new or increased pledges. 
 
Treasurer’s report – Will Mizell  
We ended 2018 with an operating surplus of $33,000.  Non-pledged income was significantly higher 
than budgeted – even though we budget for it but are conservative. 
 
Expenses mostly tracked to the budget, some were slightly over (unanticipated plumbing repairs and 
new bookkeeper expense), some were under (electricity, personnel). The surplus will be reserved in a 
“Surplus Reserve Fund”.  The Vestry can use these funds for projects or as a cushion for next year. 
Balance sheet – Our mortgage was refinanced in 2016 with a loan from the Diocese of Atlanta – it is a 
conventional 15 year mortgage at 3% interest. The current balance is $191,000 and it is on schedule to 
be paid off in full by 2030 – although accelerated debt reduction payments to the principal are always 
welcome.  
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Water Bill – DeKalb county did not bill us for water for almost 2 years.  We began getting bills again 4 
months ago.  We had been reserving funds to pay for the water usage while the billing was not 
occurring. 
 
We currently have $13,000 in reserve for capital improvements/maintenance.  We reserve $8,000 per 
year form the budget to this fund. 
 
Budget for 2019: $503,000 revenues, $501,000 expenses – thanks to Chad for keeping balanced budget, 
non-pledged income conservative $50000 (received $61,000 2018). Expenses up $28,000 – restructure 
staff (bookkeeper, Parish Admin is overtime exempt part-time position, facilities/HVAC upkeep, and a 
portion of the children’s minister position will be added to budget each year for the next three years as 
the endowment will provide support for the balance of the position for three years). 
 
Will Mizell also reported on the Endowment Committee: Sue Ellen, Lisa Main, Fred Murphy, Tom 
Vail, Will Mizell (chair) and Pat Pickett, Lisa secretary – 3-year commitment to children min - $6,000, 
now $8,000, then $4,000, then out. The endowment stands at $189,000. The 5% draw on the trailing 
average allows us to use up to around $8,000 per year for ministry projects. Our Endowment is 
managed as part of the Episcopal Diocese of Atlanta Common Fund. 
 
Rector’s Comments 
Chad thanked Tom Vail for his leadership of the endowment committee.  
Chad thanked the off going vestry members – Jody Klein, Cheryl Murphy, Lois Shingler, and Connie 
Coralli. 
Chad thanked the continuing vestry members: Laura Martin, John Branan, Steve Hadler, Alex Mungia, 
Anita Montelione, Veronica Noess, Orisha Parsons, and Jeff Swoope.  He also recognized and thanked 
Tyler Busch - Youth Representative, Will Mizell - Treasurer, George Shingler Chancellor, and Cathe 
Eckterhoff - Clerk (along with Nancy Ward who serves as our back-up Clerk). Chad thanked and 
recognized the Parish Staff, Office Volunteers, and Ministry Leaders. He also recognized our delegates 
to Diocesan Council – Nina Daniel, Molly Graves, Lois Shingler, and John Branan.  
Chad celebrated the work of the Envisioning St. Bede’s Team and thanked them for their vision and 
leadership. He also recognized the great work of the Facilities and Interiors Committees.  We 
celebrated a great year of continued improvements – particularly in the Mission Wing where we 
received a grant of $19,000 grant from Episcopal Community Foundation to support the continued 
success of the ESL program in that space. 
 
Staff changes: 
Caroline Magee has asked to reduce her weekly time commitment to St. Bede’s to 12 hours per week as 
she continues to work bi-vocationally as an attorney. Paula Curl, our long time parish administrator, 
retired in December 2018. Amanda Vaughn has begun serving as the interim parish administrator while 
the process to find a new permanent parish administrator will begin in the Spring.  Alyssa Sali was 
appointed as the Dir of Children & Family Ministries, while Beth Cannon has taken on the new title 
Dir of Youth and Family Ministries. 
 
We are excited to finally be transitioning from the Envisioning process to generating the Bede Plan 
 (strategic plan for St. Bede’s) which will help guide the future growth and success of St. Bede’s. 
 
Over the 20 years since our “new” Nave was built, some plans never came to fruition and temporary 
compromises stayed in place. Jan Swoope and Pat Pickett talked about nave enhancements, that would 
fulfill original intentions that were not completed because of financial limitations at the time. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 1:05 p.m. 
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